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This information is intended for guardians of preschool children. 

In August we begin using Unikum 
At the beginning of the autumn term all municipal preschools in the City of 

Gothenburg will begin using the Unikum digital tool. This means that Unikum will 

replace Hjärntorget, which many preschools currently use. 

What is Unikum? 

Unikum is a digital tool used in preschool, and focuses on 

learning, documentation and quality control. In Unikum you as a 

guardian stay up to date about your child’s learning and 

development. Via Unikum you also receive important and current 

information about your child’s preschool. 

Why are we replacing Hjärntorget? 

Unikum is more user-friendly for guardians and school staff and provides better 

means of communication, follow-up and participation.  

Hjärntorget will close down on 30 June 

On 30 June Hjärntorget will close down, and as a guardian you will no longer be 

able to log in. Hjärntorget may have information about your child, such as images 

or documentation. If you would like to save any of this for yourself, you have to 

do so before Hjärntorget closes down. Read more here about how you save 

images and documentation from Hjärntorget. Instructions are also available on 

goteborg.se/forskola under the tab Förskola och familjedaghem/Hjärntorget. 

If your child’s preschool isn’t using Hjärntorget currently, there is no material 

there for you to save. Speak to the staff at your child’s preschool if you are 

unsure. 

https://goteborg.se/wps/portal/start/forskola-och-utbildning/forskola-o-familjedaghem/hjarntorget
https://goteborg.se/wps/portal/start/forskola-och-utbildning/forskola-o-familjedaghem/hjarntorget
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Official documents 

All documents that exist in Hjärntorget are official documents. Under the Archives 

Act all official documents must be saved by the administration. 

Any documentation about your child that exists in Hjärntorget will be saved in a 

digital archive. Only you, as the guardian of your child, are entitled to access that 

information. The documentation will remain in the archive for ever, so that the 

children can access their personal information when they become older. 

Do you have any questions? 

You will be sent more information by your child’s preschool during the spring and 

summer. If the preschool uses Hjärntorget, the information will be available there. 

More information is also available under Aktuellt i förskolan on 

goteborg.se/forskola. 

https://goteborg.se/wps/portal/start/forskola-och-utbildning/forskola-o-familjedaghem

